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E. Energy Star®  Change a Light Program 
 
APPLICATION: 
 The Energy Star® Change a Light, Change the World Program (Program) is designed to encourage the replacement of inefficient energy 

consuming lights by providing a rebate for a portion of the cost of Energy Star® compact fluorescent light (CFL) bulbs. The Empire 
District Electric Company’s (Company) participation in such financial incentives is limited to the funds set forth by the Company and 
approved by the Customer Program Collaborative pursuant to the Stipulation and Agreement approved by the Missouri Public Service 
Commission (Commission) in Case EO-2005-0263. 

 
DEFINITIONS: 
 Administrator – Midwest Energy Efficiency Alliance (MEEA) will administer the program. 
 
 Agreement – The Company has an “agreement” with MEEA which details the use of Program funds, the number of CFL’s available to 

Program participants, and the administrative responsibilities of each party. 
 
 Participant – Any residential customer served under the Company’s electric service tariff that elects to purchase CFL bulbs in the 

Program. 
 
 Retailer – Participating retailers located in Missouri, which have contracted with MEEA, and have agreed to sell CFL bulbs in the 

Program. 
 
AVAILABILITY: 
 The Program is voluntary and available to residential customers of the Company in the purchasing area. Participating Retailers can be 

determined by visiting Company’s web site www.empiredistrict.com or by calling 1-800-206-2300. 
 
REBATE: 
 Upon receipt of a completed rebate form, the Retailer will provide an instant rebate per applicable CFL bulb upon the purchase of such 

bulb up to a maximum of six (6) bulbs per Participant account. Rebate forms will be available at the Retailer location. 
 
 The rebate will be $2.00.  Company will provide $1.45 to $1.50 per bulb per approved rebate and participating manufacturers will 

contribute an additional $0.50 to $0.55 towards the rebate. 
 
TERM OF PROGRAM: 
 The program will conclude on December 31 of each participating year or when the annual specified reimbursements have been made, 

whichever occurs first. 
 
PROGRAM FUNDING: 
 Annual funds available to MEEA for this program are as follows: 
  2006 $25,000   2008 $26,000   2010 $27,000 
  2007 $25,500   2009 $26,500 

http://www.empiredistrict.com/

